
Idaho State Association of County Coroners - Board Meeting Minutes
Zoom  |  December 15, 2022

Board Members Present 
Craig Rinehart, Cassia County, President

Carrie Nordin, Benewah County, District 1 Rep

Cody Funke, Idaho County, District 2 Rep

Lucky Bourn, Minidoka County, District 4 Rep


Mark Rose, Power County, District 5 Rep

Mike Ernest, Lemhi County Coroner, District 6 Rep

John Buck, Gem County, At Large 

Board Members Absent 
Pamela Garlock, Boise County, Sec/Treas
 Sue Warner, Adams County, District 3 Rep Gene


Others Present  
Kristin Cundiff, IAC Director of Events 

I. Call to Order 
	 Rinehart called the meeting to order at 9:31 am on Thursday, December 15, 2022.


II. Approval of Board Minutes - September 28, 2022 
Buck moved to table the approval of the minutes until the next meeting, Bourn seconded. 
Motion carried. 

III. ISACC Education Committee Update 
Bourn reported that the agenda was almost finalized. The Education committee was able to bring in a 
variety of presenters that will be important for the new coroners coming to office for the first time.


IV. ISACC Bylaws Review 
Cundiff reviewed the major changes that the bylaws committee is suggesting to the membership. The 
Bylaws will be sent out to the full membership next week. The board didn’t have any issues with any of 
the proposed changes. The full membership will vote at the February conference.


V. Vacancy of Secretary/Treasurer 
The Board discussed that Owens will be no longer a coroner in January and won’t be able to continue 
to hold her position as Vice President of ISACC. The proposed bylaws address a vacancy in the 
Executive Committee. The Board agreed that the position can be vacant for a few weeks until they are 
able to address the topic during the ISACC Business Meeting in February.


VI. Other Business 
The board discussed the possibility of having someone come in to talk to the group about mental 
health, trauma, burnout, etc. The group also discussed sending out a letter to the coroners to invite 
them to the conference in February. Cundiff sent the latest list of addresses/emails to Bourn and 
Rinehart.


Bourn moved to adjourn the meeting, Ernest seconded. Motion carried.


